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O ur June speaker, Maralys Wills, author, 
instructor and lecturer, is also a literary do-

gooder.  Wills tells the whole world on her web-
site (maralys.com) :  "I especially love the proc-

ess of helping other writers."   

 And she's been spreading the good word 
about good writing all over the Southland for 
several years.  A member of the CWC/Orange 
County, Wills has visited sister CWC branches 
and several other Southland writing groups, 

such as GLAWS, in her "missionary" work. 

   Any experienced author is well aware 
that a wellïwritten article, memoir, book, essay, 
poem, and review needs to be edited and re-

edited before the final form emerges.   

 How does a writer learn self-editing skllls?  
The determination to work hard is essential, 
Wills writes in her website commentary.  And a 

willingness 
to  learn a 
thing or two é 
or three é or ten 
about ways to make 
a good story even 
better ð is also  
of prime impor-
tance if a writer 
wants to become 
a proficient self-
editor.   

  At our upcoming June meet-
ing, Wills will quickly pace through 
ten of her most basic tips, or literary 
devices, for writers.  Youôll find this au-
thor of 13 books to be an energetic and 
entertaining lecturer.  And helpful. 

   Please join us on Saturday and 
bring a pen and paper for taking notes.   

 

       

 In Howard Cosell's 

day, life was much simpler 

for a sportswriter/

reporter.  His job:  take 

quick notes, type 'em up 

and send 'em on to the 

editor.  Plenty of opportu-

nity to sit back, and lei-

surely smoke a big Cuban 

cigar.  

 Cosell mastered 

those basics  and went on 

to learn broadcasting 

skills, reporting on  sports 

events from start to fin-

ish. Who can forget his 

banter with heavyweight 

champ Mohammed Ali?    

(Continued on page 2) 
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Presidentõs June Message 

 

T his June issue is the last Valley Scribe until Septem-
ber, so it's a good time to thank the lovely people 

who have put in many hours to make CWC/SFV a suc-

cessful club. 

 First of all, I have been blessed with hard-working, 
conscientious board members on whom I depend so much. Letôs start with 
Rita Keeley Brown, our program chair.  She has brought us speakers who 
have enlightened us on various aspects of writing. In keeping with our clubôs 
mission to encourage and support writers in our community, Rita has also 
conducted a workshop in life writing at the West Valley Regional Library.  
She hopes someone will continue the outreach program next year by offering 
to lead workshops in poetry, screenwriting, marketing, fiction, nonfiction writ-
ing, humor, playwriting or any area of expertise in which he/she feels confi-

dent. 

 I am so proud of membership chair Andrea Polk, and treasurer Pirhiya 
Goldstein, both of whom learned a whole new system of record-keeping, 
thanks to Ray Malus, our webmaster. Words cannot express our appreciation 
to Ray for the hours he has donated to devising this  time-saving system. It 

would have been costly to hire a technician to construct something similar. 

 And what would we do without Kathy Highcove, who publishes a news-
letter that just gets better each month? In fact, if you paid attention, you know 
she put out two Valley Scribes in May.  Kathy felt Betty deserved more than 
one tribute page, so she published an extra issue devoted to remembrances 

of our beloved Betty Freeman, who passed away on March 29th.  

 We sadly remember our other recent member losses: Art Yuweiler, Cara 

Alson and Sulamith Proctor. 

 Karen Gorback, head of publicity, has been responsible for bringing in 
visitors through her announcements to news outlets. Many of these visitors 
have become members because they liked what they read and heard. So I 

thank you, members, for making our guests feel welcome. 

 As you know, we have been without a secretary for most of the year. A 
big thank you goes to Judy Presnall, who serves as member-at-large and 
Andrea Polk for filling in as secretary to record minutes during our board 
meetings.  We still need a permanent secretary.  Perhaps someone will try 
taking notes our June board meeting and--finding that it is not a daunting task-

-volunteer to take it on next year. 

 Speaking of stepping up where there is a need, two examples come to 
mind: New member Gary Wosk has volunteered to write reviews of each 
monthôs speaker for the Valley Scribe;  long-time member Nance Crawford 

has generously answered Jerry McPhieôs plea for 
someone to edit his newly completed book. Jerry is 

legally blind and is a resident of MPTF.   

 We can look back with pride at our activities of 
the past year.  I hope you all keep writing during the 
summer.  Enter writing contests, read, experiment 
with different genres, take classes, and help other 

writers. In helping others, we become better writers. 

  

                               

       Ah, those were the days for popular 

sportswriters ... and then along came 

social media.  The modern sportscaster 

must be a multitasker, texter, tweeter, 

and online commentator.  

  Sports reporters are not only ex-

pected to write game stories and inter-

views but must post online collections of 

sports data, quotes and commentary.        

 This summer Olympic sportscast-

ers will need 

multiple back-

ground stories 

about youthful 

competitors in 

the many events.   

    Howard Cosell wouldn't have time 

these days to light up a cigar, let alone 

find an ashtray in a modern newsroom.  

(Whimsicals continued from page 1) 
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P 
lanning to promote your self-published book on 
the Internet and feeling a bit lost?  Well, take 
heart.  Help is available for new authors ï who 

are willing to  research.  And whether you sprint into 
social media or jog along at your own speed, every-
one  is a winner at the finish line, guest speaker Tina 
Coury, an award-winning multimedia artist, assured 
us at our May meeting. 

  Coury spoke about utilizing Internet  promotion 
tools such as blogs, blog tours, book trailers, Webi-
sodes and book pitches (mini-book trailers).  

 Her presentation was geared to encourage writ-
ers who havenôt used social media.   She believes 
that modern book promotion, using technology and 
applications, are user-friendly compared to past pro-
motion methods.  

 ñThe Internet, social media and cyber promotion 
is a community . This is a community accessible on 
your computer any time, day or night.ò 

 And there is another important benefit:  free ad-
vertising and promotion.  

 The first order of business, she emphasized, 
should be to start your own blog or comment on a 

blog as a way to discover new audiences.  

 ñIt should not just be about promoting your book,"  
she said,  "a blog is a parking space on the Internet 
for your ideas. Editors look at blogs when they 
Google your name. They go to your blog to see how 
you write. Everyone in this room should have one! 
Itôs easy and itôs free.ò  

 She asserted that today's writers can no longer 
depend on traditional book promotion methods.  
Publishers expect authors to handle most of their 

cyber promotion.  

  Just having a manuscript is not enough;  a plat-
form is essential. A platform, she explained, includes 
having your own website, using Facebook and pro-
ducing book trailers and Webisodes. (A Webisode is 
a video that can appear on a blog.) 

 All this self-promotion sounds  formidable to a 
new writer.  Why not 
sit back and let the 
experts take over?   

 Coury explained, 
ñThe upside to self-
promotion on the 
Internet is that weôre 
not relying on Barnes 
& Noble or our editor, 
whether they have 
the resources or not. 
You can sell it your-
self.ò 

  Our speaker devoted a considerable portion of 
her presentation on how to produce an engaging 
book trailer ð relatively new on the Internet. She 
owns a book trailer production company that creates 
trailers for authors, publishers and literary organiza-
tions and can be found at http://
tinanicholscoury.typedpad.com/tinas_book_trailers/. 

  She played a series of book trailers to demon-
strate that the best trailers consist of compelling ac-
tion, music and type, are positive, and are designed 
to be one minute and thirty seconds in length. Itôs also 
imperative that the cover of the book appears in the 
book trailer for at least four seconds so viewers have 
time to read it.  

 She emphasized that one has to ask production 
companies where they found the music and images 
for the book trailer and to make sure they are royalty 
free.  

 ñA credit is not a license.ò  

 She told us that promoting a book on the Internet 
can be time consuming, but the Internet, thankfully, 
has also replaced another antiquated practice.ò  

  ñYou donôt have to knock on doors like the Fuller 
Brush man.ò  

 Couryôs blogs can be found at 
http://www.tinanicholscoury.com and 
http://www.tinanicholscouryblog.com. 

                                                                    
ð Gary Wosk  

  

http://tinanicholscoury.typedpad.com/tinas_book_trailers/
http://tinanicholscoury.typedpad.com/tinas_book_trailers/
http://www.tinanicholscoury.com/
http://www.tinanicholscouryblog.com/































